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Spring has arrived and, at the time of writing, it is so lovely to see the daffodils we
planted in full bloom around the village as well as the flowers around the mine
wheel at the bottom of Mill Lane and the colourful crocuses which are in their
first year of flower around the perimeter of the war memorial, they all look a
picture. [images to be inserted]. The spring flowers certainly brighten up the
village after the long winter which coupled with the winter street cleaning, which
took place in January, improves the appearance to the village. We have had many
positive comments from residents saying how much cleaner the roads and
pavements are looking after the removal of so many weeds and general debris.
The challenge now is for the Parish Council to keep pressure on RMBC to ensure
the village remains clean and tidy.
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Welcome to the Spring Newsletter

Looking back to Christmas, in addition to
the Christmas trees on lampposts, we
were all able to enjoy the splendid
‘Festival of Christmas Trees’ in the
Memorial Garden. The trees looked
wonderful and we had some excellent
feedback from residents saying what joy
they brought to the village over the
festive period. The Parish Council would
like to thank all those local businesses
and individuals’ who generously
sponsored the trees and I would like to
extend my thanks also to the Councillors
involved in the project for their hard work
getting the trees in place and looking
their best.

Many of you will have noticed that the
new Beaumont Grange Development is
nearing completion. I am pleased to
advise that one of the last jobs before
Jones Homes’ leave the site will be to
reorientate the Memorial to the Miners’
so it acts once again as a ‘Welcome to
Treeton’. We are hopeful that this will be 



Treeton’. We are hopeful that this will be achieved quickly and without any
unnecessary delay! Further details are included inside.

I mentioned in the last Newsletter that the Parish Council is committed to
addressing the growing problem of fly tipping and general littering which, quite
frankly, is only getting worse. Over recent weeks we have reported an increased
number of incidents of fly tipping in the village itself. Whilst RMBC has been
helpful in removing most of this, it is unsightly and encourages some others to
just add to it only compounding the problem. The amount of rubbish which has
been dumped randomly is staggering and, as I have said before, is downright
disgraceful. More details and examples of this can be found later in the
Newsletter.

A number of residents in the village have raised concerns about parking and in
particular parking on pavements restricting the passage of pedestrians, less able
residents who use wheelchairs and parents with prams. Hot spots raised include
the top of Well Lane, Rother Crescent, Arundel Avenue, Arundel Street by the
Medical Centre and around the school. We respectfully ask that when parking
vehicles residents do so considerately to ensure everyone’s safety.

As some of you may be aware Julie James, our Parish Clerk and Responsible
Financial Officer, will be retiring in May and we are currently in the process of
appointing her successor.  As a PC we have benefited greatly from Julie’s
considerable experience and knowledge as well as her tenacity for getting things
done, ensuring projects come to fruition and from her sheer hard work. She has
worked tirelessly on behalf of the village and its residents and she leaves the PC
in a much stronger position as we move forward. We are enormously grateful to
her for all she has achieved for the village during her tenure. The entire Parish
Council would like to thank Julie for all her work and wish her a long and much
deserved retirement.

Chairperson
Treeton Parish Council
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Open 7 days a week:
5:30am-8pm Monday to Saturday 

7am - 7pm Sunday

Treeton News
& POST OFFICE

Convenience Store • Dog Friendly • Off Licence • Draw &
Deposit Cash • Deposit Cheques • Pay Bills • Send Mail &

Parcels • Amazon Hub • Fresh Bread Delivered Daily • And
Much More

07822012409Treeton News @treeton_news
Delivery Service available via WhatsApp

T T T

IF WE DONT HAVE IT, YOU WONT NEED IT
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CCTV in Treeton
The Parish Council is delighted to share that at an Extra Meeting of the Parish
Council, held on 12th March 2024, it was agreed to proceed with the
procurement and installation of CCTV cameras in the village. 

You Spoke, We Listened
On 29th June last year the Parish Council held a Community Crime meeting in
response to concerns raised by residents around car thefts and house break ins.
At those meetings the message from residents was clear, that there were
concerns over security and that further actions were needed. 

The Parish Council heard this message loud and clear, and has since assisted
with the launch of the local Neighbourhood Watch Scheme and increased
partnership working with both SY Police and RMBC. The Parish Council is also
committed to exploring all viable options which will improve safety and security
within the village

Delivering on your Priorities
The decision taken at the Extra Parish Council Meeting will see 4 CCTV Cameras
placed strategically across the village to act both as a deterrent and to assist
South Yorkshire Police in any investigations. 

The four locations for the cameras will ensure that the three entrances and exits
to and from the village will have full coverage, in addition a fourth camera will be
positioned in a more central location within the village.

The cameras will not be monitored 24/7, however, they will be continually
recording, which will then allow South Yorkshire Police and RMBC to access the
video recordings, in order to assist with investigations, if and when crimes are
reported.  It still remains paramount that all incidents are reported by residents,
so that the cameras can be put to their intended use and to build a full picture of
any criminal activities within the village.

The Cameras will be fully funded by Treeton Parish Council, from its reserves,
and will be installed in partnership with RMBC.  This project is further evidence  
of the Parish Council’s continued commitment to listening to residents concerns  
and helping to ensure that residents feel more secure in their own homes and in
the wider village.

www.treetonparishcouncil.gov.uk
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Andrew Rogers

We recognise that talking about money and finances can
be tricky. It’s a personal topic. So it’s reassuring to know
there’s someone on hand who can help you address your
needs, understand your goals and realise your dreams.

Our friendly and approachable service is backed by the 
strength and security of a FTSE 100 company, St. James’s 
Place Wealth Management. What’s more, being local 
means we’re here to help whenever you need us.

We can help you with investment, retirement, tax and 
estate planning. Importantly, we see this as a long-term 
relationship, supporting you and guiding you through life’s 
financial challenges as your trusted adviser and confidante.

Let’s start a conversation

Director 

0114 3984444
07960 572287
andrew.rogers@sjpp.co.uk
www.andrewrogerswm.co.uk 

Partner Practice

Can we chat about 
money? 

Andrew Rogers 
Wealth Management Ltd 

Andrew Rogers Wealth Management Ltd is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James’s Place Wealth Management plc (which is authorised and regulated
by the Financial Conduct Authority) for the purpose of advising solely on the group’s wealth management products and services, more details of which are set out on the
group’s website www.sjp.co.uk/products. The ‘St. James’s Place Partnership’ and the titles ‘Partner’ and ‘Partner Practice’ are marketing terms used to describe St. James’s
Place representatives. 



In the introduction to this Newsletter, we advised that as the Beaumont Grange
Development nears completion, one of the last steps Jones Homes will take is to
reposition the Miners’ Memorial, which includes the wheel, by reorientating it by
90 degrees and moving it closer to the road so it acts as a welcome when
entering the village from Aughton. 

You may recall that in the last edition of the Newsletter we informed residents
that following protracted discussions between the Parish Council and Jones
Homes’ an ‘agreement in principle’ had been reached to relocate the Memorial to
its new position. In reaching this agreement the Parish Council was of the view
that it was the best outcome that could be achieved in terms of the Monument’s
visibility and its representation of Treeton’s mining history.

At the time it was, however, recognised by both parties that that the relocation
would require Jones Homes’ to seek the necessary planning consent from RMBC
as the agreed location of the Monument differed from the position shown on the
original planning consent.

We can confirm that this planning application was submitted and the required
consultation period ended on 22nd February. There were no objections to the
application and the statutory requirement was that a decision on the application
be communicated by 13th March, however, no decision had been published
when this Newsletter went to print. The Parish Council has no reason to believe
that this planning application will be rejected and we have confidence that the
relocation of the Monument will go ahead once the planning consent is received.

Wood Lane Mine Wheel
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The Parish Council has received a number of reports of out of control dogs over
recent months, including instances of dog on dog attacks.  There is also
anecdotal evidence to suggest that the problem extends further than what is
being reported to the Police and/or the Parish Council.

Below is some further information on what constitutes an out of control dog and
how to report it:

Dogs out of control in public places
It’s an offence to let a dog be dangerously out of control whether that’s in public
or private. A dog is considered to be out of control if it:

injures someone
makes someone worried that it might injure them

A court could also decide that your dog is dangerously out of control if:

it attacks someone’s animal
the owner of an animal thinks they could be injured if they tried to stop your
dog attacking their animal

Please note, a farmer is allowed to kill your dog if it’s worrying their livestock.

If you see a dog loose, please report this online.  If the dog seems to be out of
control then call 101.

Banned dogs
In the UK, it’s against the law to own certain types of dog, which are the Pit Bull
Terrier, Japanese Tosa, Dogo Argentino, Fila Brasileiro & XL Bully.

It’s also against the law to sell a banned dog, abandon a banned dog, give away a
banned dog and  breed from a banned dog.

Out of Control Dogs
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For more informaton about ‘out of control dogs’, banned
dogs and other animal crime, please use the following
QR Code



Springtime
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NO STRESS, NO MESS,
ALWAYS ON TIME,
EVERY TIME
Y O U R  L O C A L  R E L I A B L E  P L U M B I N G
A N D  H E A T I N G  E N G I N E E R S !

Call 01709 645998 or visit our website
to book online homeglowgasservices.com

Our services include:
• Boiler installation & repair
• Plumbing repairs & maintenance
• Annual gas servicing

http://homeglowgasservices.com/
http://homeglowgasservices.com/
http://homeglowgasservices.com/


The Parish Council is often informed of parking problems across the village,
including the blocking of pavements, parking near or on junctions and blocking
the highway. 

These issues should be reported either to RMBC, Land Owners or the Police,
depending on the problem.  If a vehicle is parked as follows, it should be
reported direct to South Yorkshire Police:

on zig zag lines
dangerously
in a way that would prevent emergency vehicles from accessing

Vehicles parked as below should be reported to RMBC:

over a dropped kerb
on a pedestrian crossing (including the area marked by the zig-zag lines)
in spaces reserved for Blue Badge holders, residents or motorbikes (unless
entitled to do so)
in marked taxi bays, cycle lanes or red lines
near a school entrance, bus or tram stop

It is important that these matters are reported so that patterns can be seen,
preventative measures put in place and where necessary enforcement carried
out. 

Full details of what should be reported and who to report it to can be found using
the QR Codes below.

Please also feel free to let the Parish Council know when you have made a report,
either through our Facebook Page or by emailing the Clerk. The Parish Council
will then be able to follow up with the appropriate bodies on residents behalf to
try and ensure that action is taken.

Parking Problems
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South Yorkshire
Police Nuisance
Parking

RMBC Parking
Problems





A Christmas tree stump contained in a plastic bucket full of concrete thrown
from Washfield Lane down the bank into the Cowfield.

Bags full of rubbish dumped on the land at the bottom of Twenty lands which
was then bagged up by a resident and placed by the waste bin and reported to
RMBC as fly tipping.

The remains of a firework display on
Hilly Fields. If the fireworks can be
carried to the site where they were
ignited then why cannot the residue be
taken home?

Carpets, kitchen tiles and four tyres
dumped by Treeton Dyke by someone
who obviously has vehicle access.
Treeton Dyke and its surroundings is
an area of outstanding beauty and
there for us all to enjoy. All of these
items are still in situ because heavy
sodden carpets are difficult for
volunteers to remove. These dumped
items have created an absolute eye
sore.

Stinking rotten fish and chicken
together with other rubbish thrown
from Washfield Lane onto the Cowfield
Bank which then had to be collected up
manually and bagged. Very unpleasant!

Treeton is continuing to see an ever increasing incidence of fly tipping by a small
minority which sadly impacts the majority of people who genuinely care about the
appearance of the village and the environment in which we live.

Below are just a few examples of the offending recently witnessed by the Parish
Council:

The War on Litter
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Rubbish fly tipped at the rear of Nichols
shop, off Station Road, and more recently
builders’ rubble just dumped in the middle
of the area for all to see.

Bag(s) of rubbish left at the rear of Wood
Lane by the garages.

Bags of rubbish left by a bin on High Hazel
found to hold the contents of a resident’s
kitchen cupboard cleanout. Please be
aware that this constitutes fly tipping and
RMBC will only remove waste from the
side of a bin if it is litter collected by our
litter pickers and officially labelled as such.

Why do a few people think it is acceptable
to abuse and deface our village in this way? 

None of this is rubbish which has been thrown
from car windows, it has been consciously
dumped by people too lazy to go to the tip or
have it disposed of legally.
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There is no immediate solution to this problem but the Parish Council is currently
exploring ideas about how to tackle this problem which includes, in conjunction
with RMBC, the deployment of mobile concealed CCTV cameras around the village
as a means of identifying offenders.

We are very fortunate here in Treeton to have a group of litter pickers who
routinely give of their time picking up the litter of people who feel it is acceptable
to discard their rubbish at random even where there is a waste bin in sight! We
are extremely grateful to all of these kind people but we have to acknowledge that
there are limits to the rubbish they can recover which includes dealing with the
impact of selfish and lazy fly tippers.

You can see more of the impact that fly tipping and littering is having on the
village in our centre page spread.
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The newly refurbished Reading Rooms is available for booking.

The rental charge is a minimum of £40.00 which is to rent the space for up to 2
hours. The rental for up to 4 hours is £60.00 and should you wish to book the
Reading Room for the full day we charge £80. This includes use of the kitchen
facilities.  We will negotiate these rates for regular bookings.

We do require that you pay a key deposit of £50.00 which is refundable after use.
However, this will be retained if necessary to cover any damaged or cleaning
requirements.

If you require any further details or wish to make a booking, please contact
our Clerk on treetonpc@aol.com or by telephone on 07868 813 547

Renting the Reading Room 



Opening Hours
Monday-Thursday 5pm-10pm

Friday 4pm-11.30pm
Saturday 11am-11.30pm

Sunday 11am-10pm

COME & JOIN
OUR WARM &

WELCOMING
CLUBWe offer training and playing opportunities

for all ages, coached and managed by ECB
qualified coaches.

U9 Softball
U11 Hardball
U13 Hardball
U15 Hardball

U18 Hardball
Women and Girls Softball
1st Team Senior Cricket
2nd Team Senior Cricket

All enquires please contact:

Juniors - Eleanor 
treetoncricket.juniors@gmail.com
07577549667

Women and Girls - Karen
07595007315

Seniors - Nick
Admin@treetoncricketclub.co.uk

Friendly Clubhouse, with a
wide drinks selection.

Everyone made welcome.

TREETON
 CRICKET CLUB



Update from the Events Group
Over the festive period we held the Annual Santa’s Grotto at Treeton Miners
Welfare, where children from the village got the opportunity to meet Santa and
receive a free gift.  This year over 200 children from Treeton and the surrounding
areas attended, many of whom stayed at the Miners Welfare for the Christmas
Pantomime.
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Just before going to press, the Easter Party took place in the village, which was
organised in conjunction with the Miners Welfare. The children getting the
opportunity to meet the Easter Bunny, have photos taken and receive a free
Easter Egg.  We also received some fantastic entries in both the Cupcake
Decorating Competition and the Easter Bonnet Parade.  Well done to everyone
who entered and congratulations to the winners.



The Events Group has now planned out a calendar of events for the remainder of
2024, including the return of some of the successful events from the previous
year, with a couple of additions.

A D-Day 40s Themed Garden Party will be hosted on the War Memorial Gardens
in June to mark the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day landings.  The Picnic on the
Pitch returns in July, hosted once again at Treeton Cricket and Football Club.  
Following the success of last years event, there are plans already in place to make
it bigger and better this year, with even more entertainment for all the family.
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Can you get involved with the Picnic on the Pitch?

We are looking for stallholders and activities that would like to take a ‘pitch’ at
this years Picnic on the Pitch.

We are also looking for local community groups who would like to perform at this
years event, such as signing groups, dance troops, cheerleading squads etc, etc,

If you are are interested, please get in touch via our Facebook Page.

The Village Scarecrow Competition will this year form part of the Picnic on the
Pitch, and although we will be encouraging residents to display their scarecrows
in their gardens with the final judging taking place at the July event.

The Hidden Heroes also returns this year in October, when we will be again
recognising the contributions of all the volunteers across our village who quietly
contribute to making Treeton a better place to live.  Watch out for the
nomination process in the Summer Newsletter and on our Facebook Page.

We will be again hosting a Pumpkin Carving Competition in October, with the
Santas Grotto and Christmas Party also returning in December.

New for this year is a Carol Singing event, with a date yet to be confirmed, but it
will likely be in the week running up to Christmas Day and will be hosted in the
War Memorial Garden.

If you would like to get involved with organising and volunteering at any of our
events, or you would like to be part of the Events Group, then please contact the
Parish Council via our Facebook Page.



BIN IT! DONT
DUMP IT!

BIN IT! DONT
DUMP IT!





TREETON
MINERS

WELFARE
Perfect Venue for
all Occasions

Weddings
Birthdays
Christenings
And more

What are you waiting for?
Enquire today to secure your booking

Room hire available for as little as a

£50 Deposit

Fully Equipped Kitchen
Catering Available
Members Bar
Large Function Room

Full range of alcoholic and non-alcoholic
beverages available, including a variety of Cask
Ales.

For more info, contact Julie Facebook Page
07775 610 575 Treeton Miners Welfare



We would also like to welcome our new Coordinator Paul Davis who has kindly
volunteered to assist Rachel, Katie and Tracey.

A WhatsApp group for Neighbourhood Watch members has been launched, if
you are a member and wish to join, please contact your coordinators via the
message facility on the NW Website. 

In March the Parish Council resolved to fund 4 CCTV camera, which will cover all
the entrances/exits to the village, as well as a central location.  More information
can be found in the CCTV in Treeton article earlier in the Newsletter.

It remains important that you report any crime or antisocial behaviour either by
phone or online. 

The 7th February saw the first official meeting of our
Neighbourhood Watch members. We were delighted to
welcome 12 members to the Reading Rooms where John
Shillito, Designing Out Crime Officer delivered a very
informative presentation about crime prevention in your
property and neighbourhood. Some of the information
provided is contained on the following web page.

www.treetonparishcouncil.gov.uk

If you’re not already a member, please join up using the QR
Code, click on find my local scheme and select the Treeton
Scheme.  

Neighbourhood Watch Update
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There is some very useful crime prevention information on
the  Neighbourhood Watch Website, you don’t have to be a
member to view it and can be found using this QR Code.

South Yorkshire Police
Crime Prevention Advice
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Your Neighbourhood Watch Team

Tracy Collins
Tracy and her husband have owned a property on The
Crescent since the houses were built.  The neighbourhood
watch values, vision and mission are what Tracy wishes to
concentrate on, focusing on the visionary section, "a
society where Neighbours come together to create safer,
stronger communities’’.

Katie Van Niekerk
Katie is a civil servant and lives in Treeton with her
husband and young daughter. She has lived in the village
for nearly 8 years and South Yorkshire for many more.
Neighbourhood security is important to Katie and she
wants to promote a safer village for everyone to enjoy. 

Rachel Rowbottom
Rachel has lived in Treeton for over 20 years and is the
owner of Treeton News and Post Office. She has village
security and community at heart and will work with all
residents to make our village safer.

Paul Davis
Paul is married, now retired and has two grown up
children, who have both now left home. Paul wants to help
the village to be a safer place for young and old and has
joined the Neighbourhood Watch as a Coordinator to try
and help.



NEW PLAYERS REQUIRED
NURSERY THROUGH TO ADULTS

TREETON TERRIERS JFC REQUIRE NEW
PLAYERS FOR THE 2023/24 SEASON.

TRAINING SESSIONS TAKE PLACE WITH
MEASURES IN PLACE AND FOLLOW PROPER

GUIDANCE TO SAFEGUARD EVERYONE

TRAINING IS UNDERTAKEN BY F.A. QUALIFIED
COACHESAT TREETON FOOTBALL CLUB,

WASHFIELD LANE, TREETON, ROTHERHAM,
SOUTH YORKSHIRE, S60 5PU.

FOR INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT THE
CLUB SECRETARY STUART WHITE

07722511130



Treeton Nature Diary
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Swifts
For many years one of the great
sights and sounds of summer, were
the many Swifts over Treeton. In
recent years, home improvements,
particularly, the installation of new
UPVC soffits, fascias and barge
boards have excluded many Swifts
from their former breeding holes. 

These fascinating long-living birds,
spend almost their whole lives on
the wing going years usually without
landing, commuting between Europe
and Southern Africa. There are now
no more than a handful of pairs still
nesting in the village. 

If any villagers that still have swifts
are considering installing new
roofing features there are ways to
keep Swifts by getting the installers
to make holes in the soffits as
illustrated in the photos. 

It has been proved that Swifts rarely
use boxes/bricks fitted
retrospectively. The installation of
boxes and special bricks can work,
but usually when used with a
speaker system with the Swifts calls.
For further advice please visit the
excellent Sheffield Swift Network
website:

 https://sheffieldswiftnetwork.org 
 



Butterflies
The many former tips of Treeton for many
years attracted an increasing and diverse
range of butterflies, particularly in the
early days of colonisation of grasses and
plants. Butterflies need their host plants
for the caterpillars to feed on, as well as a
range of flowers to obtain nectar from. 

Since the natural restoration of many of
the tips, the following grassland butterflies
have become established Orange Tip,
Dingy Skipper, Small Skipper, Large
Skipper Essex skipper, Ringlet, Gatekeeper,
Meadow Brown, Wall Brown, Small Heath,
Common Blue, Brown Argus. 

Many other species also occur, but the
aforementioned species are particularly
attracted to grasslands, with many of their
caterpillars feeding on grasses. 

The main threat to these species is the
loss of grasslands to woodland/scrub and
the carpeting of the grasses with alien
plants such as Michaelmas Daisies. Wall
Brown once very common, has rarely been
seen in the last 20 years and Dingy Skipper
has becoming very hard to find in recent
years. 

Occasionally during long hot summers
Clouded Yellow butterflies from Southern
Europe/North Africa migrate further north
than usual and are invariably found on the
local tips.
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Dingy Skipper

Clouded Yellow

Essex Skipper

Brown Argus





News in Brief
Since the start of the New Year, the Parish Council has been busy working on
behalf of residents on a number of projects and pieces of case work, including:

Engaging RMBC with flood management for residents at Shorland/Windle
Court following a large number of flooding incidents at residents properties
over the last 3-5 months.

Flood management on Treeton Lane to Aughton - Lobbying RMBC resulting in
the removal of the earth bund in the layby and work on the drainage system
to reduce the flooding of the road.

Flood resilience & emergency planning with RMBC to raise the profile of the
experiences of residents and the village 

Engaging with RMBC to deliver enhanced street cleaning across Treeton
through January.

Focus on potholes & blocked drains including regularly reporting inclidents to
ensure RMBC address them properly. 

Engaging with RMBC and SYMCA resulting in the installation of lights in the
Bole Hill Bus Stop.

There are also a number of projects and pieces of case work that the Parish
Council is continuing to work on, including:

Parking issues throughout the village, including the blocking of driveways and
pavements, and illegal parking near to and opposite junctions.

Ongoing monitoring and reporting of potholes on both pavements and roads,
and following up on reports by residents, where the PC has been made
aware.

  
Ongoing monitoring and reporting of litter and fly tipping problems.

Should you have any issues that the Parish Council can support you with,
please contact the Clerk or one of the Parish Council team.
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Treeton Baptist Church
Weekly services are held at 10:45am each Sunday morning with Communion on the
1st Sunday of the month. The 2nd Sunday is usually a fun family service with ‘bubble’
prayers and ‘children’s story-time’.

The church also provides infant and child dedications (similar to Christening);
believers Baptisms; weddings; wedding vow renewals and funerals. For more
information please ring 0114 269 4000 or email admin@treetonbaptist.org.uk.

Treeton Baptist ‘Open Church’ – 10am to 2pm every Monday. Tea, coffee, soup etc,
come along and relax, have a chat etc.

Treeton Baptist Church Community Library & Coffee Morning - Held every
Tuesday 9:30am to 12:30pm to exchange books and jigsaws. Tea, coffee, biscuits etc

Treeton Baptist Church Friendship Luncheon - Usually held last Tuesday of the
month from 12:30pm. Soup with a roll, homemade pudding and tea or coffee.

Treeton Baptist Church Ladies Group - Held 2nd Tuesday every month from April to
September starts at 7:30pm, from October to March starts at 2:30pm.

St Helen’s Church
St Helen’s Church is part of the Rivers Team of churches and are offering a service at
St Helen’s on the 2nd Thursday of each month at 11am.

The weekly Sunday service is at St Lawrence’s Church, Tinsley at 10.30am, these
services are streamed on-line. 

For further information or help about baptisms or weddings or to speak to a member
of the clergy in confidence at the Team Office 01709 361630 or see their website for
details: therivers-team.com.  

St Helen’s Church Coffee Pot
Held every Thursday 10am to 12 noon at St Helen’s Church, 

Friends Of St Helens Church Heritage Trust
Work with the church to give practical support to the eleventh century Grade 1 listed
building. New members are very welcome and annual subs are just £3pp. 

Anyone wishing to join please contact Wendy Parker-Foers on 0797 3310 680.

Treeton has a thriving range of community groups and activities. Please get in
touch with individual organisers if you are interested in any of the groups to
check dates, meeting times and to find out more.

Community Groups
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Treeton Trudgers Walking Group
Meet at 10.00 a.m. at the top of Washfield Lane for all except evening walks, with
packed lunch, stout shoes and waterproof clothing. Generally held on the last
Saturday in each month.  All walks are around 4 miles long. All welcome, transport not
essential. 

For further details contact  Jim Cunliffe on 07867 641 405.

Exercise for the over 60's
It’s never too late to keep fit. Exercise classes for the over 60’s or anyone with
disabilities are held at Treeton Baptist Church every Thursday 2.30-3.30 p.m.  The
classes are led by Carole Burgin a trained ‘Extend Exercise Instructor’. 

Please ring Carole on 0796 907 3111 for further details.

Sewing Group
For anyone interested in needle and sewing crafts there is a sewing group at the
Community Centre Monday 1.00-3.30 and Tuesday 10.00-12.30

It is a friendly and  informal session, you can just turn up so why not take your sewing
machine, wool and needles along 

Community Centre
Treeton Community Centre is fully open. Here are details of activities the centre is
currently running:

Monday - Zumba (9am), Sewing Class (1:30pm-3:30pm). Youth Club (5:15pm-6:45pm)
& Scouts (7pm-9pm)

Tuesday - Sewing Class (9:30am-12:30pm)

Wednesday - Baby Boomers (9:00am-1:00pm), Beavers & Cubs (4:45pm-8:45pm), NHS
Diabetic Clinic (By appointment)

Thursday - NHS Diabetic Referrals (9:00am-11:00am & 1:00pm-2:30pm), Youth Club
(5:15pm-6:45pm)

Saturday - Diddy Kicks (8:45am-1:00pm), Country & Western (7:00pm-11:00pm last
Saturday of the month only)

Numbers may be limited to allow space for everyone to enjoy their activities safely, so
please do check ahead for any activity you are interesting in attending.  

Treeton Lunch Club Dates: Please look out for future dates on the Community Centre
Notice Board. Booking is essential. Call Terry on 07886 520586

If you need any further information about any of these activities or to book the
community centre please contact Terry Adair on 07886 520586
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Washfield Lane Children’s Playground

More great news from Treeton
Cricket & Football Club. Trustees of
the Club’s parent Charity, Treeton
Memorial Community Centre &
Playing Fields, were successful in
securing a grant of £9,000 from
Banks Community Fund via the
Penny Hill Wind Farm Community
Benefits Fund. 

This has enabled improvements and
repairs totalling £13,000 to be
carriedcarried out on the Children’s Playground located at the Washfield Lane Sports
facility. In addition, a larger litter bin has been installed to help ensure the
Playground remains tidy and a safe place for children to play.



Community
Sports

Activities

TREETON
YOUTH

CLUB
Our Youth Club

is fun, 
enjoyable and
inclusive for all

children &
young people
to take part in
sports or arts

and crafts 
whilst making

new friends in a
safe and 
friendly

environment.

VENUE|
TIME| 
DAY| 
AGE| 
COST| 

Scan the QR Code to
register….

TUCK
SHOP AND FOOD
AVAILABLE

Treeton Community Centre (S60 5QT)
5:15pm-6:45pm (Arrival from 5:10pm)
Monday and Thursday Evenings
Girls and Boys aged 4-12 years
£1.50 entry / £1.00 for food

For more information contact SJD Sports Coaching on: 07863 038138 | office-sjdsportscoaching@mail.com

In partnership with
Treeton Parish Council



NEW BOOKING SYSTEM
The surgery is looking at a new way of working by using a clinical triage
system. Hopefully this will take the pressure off the 8am rush to get an
appointment and help ensure that patients needs are prioritised and dealt
with accordingly. On calling the surgery you will be placed on a triage list
and assessed by a clinician. You will then either be:

Asked to book a routine appointment.
Signposted to an appropriate service.
Seen/Spoken to by a clinician.

Please Note: this is a new system so please be patient and kind to our staff.

NHS 111 Online symptom checker – unsure who the most appropriate service
is for your problem? Check the NHS 111 online symptom checker, answer a few
questions and they will advise whether you need to see a GP, A&E, Pharmacy etc.

Our practice Website & NHS choices offer self-help advice.

SMEAR APPOINTMENTS - available to book online (nurse clinic)- only book if you
have received an invite from the surgery or from cervical screening. If you are not
due for a smear this will be discarded by the laboratory.

Telephone and Face to Face appointments – If you have a face to face
appointment please arrive in time for your appointment. If you arrive late the
clinician has the right to mark you as a DNA and ask you to rebook. For
Telephone consultations please ensure you are available within 30mins before
and after your appointment time as we cannot guarantee you will be contacted
at exactly this time due to delays. We have had to remove online booking for GP’s
and ANP’s due to inappropriate bookings which then leads to wasted
appointments.

ADVANCE NURSE PRACTITIONER – Our ANP can deal with headaches, chest
infections, sore throat, sinusitis, diarrhoea, abdominal pain, heartburn, sickness,
uti, thrush, gout, new neck or back problems, acne, eczema, rashes, warts,
verrucae, impetigo, bites, in growing toenails, allergic reactions, hay fever, asthma
attacks, medication reviews. Not appropriate for pregnant ladies or Mental
Health issues.

Treeton Medical Centre
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Did Not Attend (DNA's)
Whilst we understand things crop up which may mean you cannot attend your
appointment, we would appreciate it if you could call to cancel your appointment
with as much notice as possible so we can offer it to someone else who may
need it.

Telephone Appointments 
When booking a telephone appointment we cannot guarantee a set time, we are
trying to advise patients it will be a morning or afternoon telephone call, however
if you have access to online booking this will show as a set time – this is for
surgery use only so please keep your phone handy!

Annual Reviews – i.e Asthma, Diabetic, Medication
We are changing the way we call people for their annual reviews. You will now be
called in your birthday Month, but it may mean you get 2 reviews in the 1st year.
These reviews are an important way of monitoring our patient’s health and
ensuring the correct care and advice is given. Please ensure you book your
appointment when you are invited.

Rotherham Health App
Did you know you can use Rotherham Health App to send us non urgent
messages, contact details updates, extend sick note request, prescription
queries, referral follow-up requests using the forms section in the app. 

SystmOne Online
You can now send the admin team online messages, these should only be non-
urgent queries e.g. sick note request, general advise, referral follow up etc. 

Please Note: we do not accept prescription requests over the telephone
unless you are housebound or have been given permission by the GP due to
medical reasons. All requests should be made via the Rotherham Health
App or if you are not able to do it this way pop your requests in our
letterbox located on the right of our entrance. We require 48 hours notice
to process your request.
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Child & Adolescent
Mental Health
Services

Health for
Teens

Treeton GP
Surgery



Useful RMBC Contacts

Service Contact Details 

Duty Emergency Planning Officer via
switchboard

01709 382121
01709 336009 (Out of hours)

Children and Young People's Social
Services

01709 336080 

Adult Social Services 01709 822330

Rothercare 01709 371897

Highways & Streetpride including sand
bags

01709 336003

Request Sandbags on line
https://www.rotherham.gov.uk/xfp/for
m/374

Emergency Housing Repairs 01709 336009

How to become a snow warden
https://www.rotherham.gov.uk/xfp/for
m/290 
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Gas leaks 0800 111 999

Power cuts 105

Review of planned and unplanned
power cuts in your area

https://cms.npproductionadmin.net/po
wer-cuts 

Water leaks - Yorkshire Water 03451 242424

Service Contact Details 

Useful Utilities Contacts





Alexander Stafford 
MP for Rother Valley
01909 494952 or 020 7219 6376
alexander.stafford.mp@parliament.uk 
39 Laughton Road, Dinnington, Sheffield, S25 2PN

Useful Contacts
Spring 2024Issue 59

Sergeant Jon Sorsby
Jonathan.Sorsby@southyorks.pnn.police.uk
07557 255 029

PC Carl Robinson
carl.robinson@southyorks.pnn.police.uk
07464 985 383

www.treetonparishcouncil.gov.uk

Local Police Team
Our local police team are Rotherham South and while you can contact individual
officers, they are not your first point of contact to report crime and significant
concerns because they are out and about in Treeton and may not be able to
respond immediately

Julie James
Clerk to the Council
treetonpc@aol.com
07868 813 547

Shaun Singleton
Village Handyman, Street
Scene & Footpaths Officer

tel:+447868813547


D-DAY 40s THEMED GARDEN PARTY
8th June 2024

PICNIC ON THE PTICH 
21st July 2024

HIDDEN HEROES CELEBRATION
11th October 2024

HALLOWEEN/PUMPKIN CARVING
27th October 2024

SANTAS GROTTO & XMAS PARTY
15th December 2024

CHRISTMAS CAROL SINGING
TBC

IN TREETON
WHATS ONWHATS ON

Treeton Parish Council is
delighted to present the
following events in 2024




